
 

 

The Town of Hay River would like to remind you that we are heading into the Wildfire Season 
once again.  With this in mind, we would like to make the following suggestions: 

1. If traveling on roads and highways, do road and fire condition checks to ensure you 
won’t be surprised by closed roads or travel delays. 
 
http://www.dot.gov.nt.ca/Highways/Highway-Conditions 
 
https://www.enr.gov.nt.ca/en/services/wildland-fire-update 
 

2. Ensure your emergency kits are up to date, you should have one for everyone in the 
home that will last for 72 hours. 

https://www.canada.ca/en/public-health/services/emergency-preparedness/making-an-
emergency-kit.html 

 
3. FireSmart your property in advance in case a wildfire occurs. 

 
https://www.enr.gov.nt.ca/en/services/firesmart-program/home-and-cabin-owners 
 

4. Know your local emergency numbers 
a. Ambulance: 874-9333 
b. Emergency Measures After Hours: 874-3335 
c. Fire: 874-2222 
d. Police: 874-1111 
e. Town of Hay River Working Hours: 874-6522 
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